
April 2nd: National Have
Sex With An Ugly Person

Day
by Lance Manion

The idea came to me after I saw a picture of a very ugly girl making
the rounds on the internet. The thing was she was smiling and
laughing, which on the downside put her enormous choppers on
display, and there was something about the picture that really
touched me. I mean, her teeth were a mess and her hair was a mess
and her whole face was a mess but somewhere inside this mess was
a human being seeking the same things that non-ugly people are
looking for.

Let's be honest. Ugly people have an uphill battle in this culture.
From the time they slide out of their ugly mothers they stand at the
plate with two strikes. Most homeless people are ugly and if you
take a good look at most trailer parks they are brimming with ugly
people. I'm sure statistics would support this contention.

It's not fair.
The problem is what to do about it. Our society is way past the

point of ever truly changing and appreciating inner beauty. That ship
sailed the day the first eyeballs came online. Evolution saw to that.
Until then ugly things could squirm and crawl around without a
problem but once the first set of eyes popped onto the scene it was
over for the ugly creatures.

I know ugly people. They are just like the rest of us ... just not as
attractive. Some of them don't even know they are ugly. That's bad.
Some of them do. That's worse. They are good people, they just have
bad genes, and I'm sick of them being treated like second class
citizens simply because of some physical issues. I won't list the
breathtaking array of offenders here because I want this to be a pro-
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ugly movement and if I tick off all the various maladies I might want
to switch sides.

Anyway, here's the deal. It's simple as can be. On April 2nd
everyone who is considering going out and getting laid will just
lower their standards quite a bit and sleep with the ugliest person
they can find of the opposite sex. Unless they are gay of course.
Whichever way their wind blows. Point is, one day will not kill
anyone. Think of how happy that ugly person will be. I can't believe
that anyone could do such a noble act and not look back with some
pride on the fact they made someone's life better.

I'm not making this mandatory for those who are not interested in
casual sex, I'm talking only to those men and women who would be
going to sleep with a stranger anyway. Throw a dog a bone for once
in your self-absorbed, sex-crazed life.

I think this could really take off. Ugly people everywhere would
count the days until April 2nd. The fact that it follows April Fool's
Day would make it especially easy to remember. It's as if life played
a cruel April Fool's Day joke on an ugly person with a hunchback or
cleft lips and then the next day makes it up to them. Right now all
they are getting is the cruel.

Sometimes it's easy for the rest of us to forget about those less
fortunate. There are fundraisers galore for every disease and
disability you can think of but nobody is doing anything for the ugly
amongst us. The ones who weren't lucky enough to come down with
some rare condition that would cause all sorts of benefits and
ribbons to come cascading down on them making them feel part of
the larger whole.

And one last note. If you are willing to sleep with an ugly person
on April 2nd ... don't mail it in. Give them your best effort. Put that
penis or vagina to work and give them the time of their lives. It
might be another year before they are getting some so give them
something to remember.

So remember the date!
April 2nd: National Have Sex With An Ugly Person Day
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